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3rd Quarter 2015 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Our hearts have been blessed to hear that we have been the focus of much prayer. Multiple churches 
have contacted us to let us know that we have been the featured missionary of the week or month while 
several churches have taken us on for support. We can’t begin to tell you what a blessing this has been.   

As the quarter began, I was asked to preach a three day revival to commemorate the 44th anniversary of 
the founding of the Calvary Baptist Church, our local church here on Pohnpei. We had a good crowd 
each evening with several of the local Baptist churches in attendance. We rejoice that during the 
conference, at least two people trusted Christ as their personal Savior, while many other decisions were 
made concerning service to our Lord. 

Later in the month of July, we unexpectedly lost our FM transmitter. Thankfully, we had already been 
talking to a man on the island that had one he was looking to sell. I had hoped to use it as a back-up, 
but didn’t think I’d need it so soon! Thankfully the FM was only off the air for a few days while the AM 
continued 24/7. Please pray that God would supply the funds needed to fix the original transmitter.  

Thank you to those who answered our request for prayer for the students at the Calvary Christian 
Academy. During the opening revival at CCA, several students trusted Christ as Savior. I had the 
privilege of preaching the final service of the revival and, praise the Lord, one student trusted Christ 
while another received assurance of salvation. Amen! 

At the end of August, we said goodbye to our missionary friends, Jack and Melinda Peeler. They had 
been here on Pohnpei since November of 2014, and living with us here at the station since March, 
working to make their way to the remote island of Nukuoro. They accompanied National Pastor Ray 
Ezekias and his family and are currently working to plant a church on Pastor Ezekias’ home island. 
Please pray for these folks as there are very limited resources on this atoll in the middle of the Pacific.  

We are excited to report that new opportunities have opened up to minister the truth of God’s Word. 
While the Lord continues to bless the Wednesday night English speaking Bible Study, I have also 
taken over the men’s English Speaking Sunday School class which was previously taught by Pastor 
Ezekias. Susan has begun helping to teach the English Speaking Adult Ladies class.  

While God has been working on hearts, the enemy continues to work against the hardware. Power 
outages occur nearly every day and because of that, they take a toll on our electronic equipment. Two 
weeks ago, one such outage fried the contacts on our inverter from our back-up power supply as well as 
our studio sound board.  Thankfully, after piecing things together, we were back on the air in less than 
an hour.  Though we are glad to be broadcasting, we no longer have back-up power and are still in need 
of a new sound board.  For several weeks, the Government station was off the air leaving us as the only 
station able to reach all of Pohnpei and the outer islands.  This makes it all the more imperative that we 
stay “on-the-air” with the Gospel, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  Please pray that God would supply for 
the necessary repairs and equipment. Thank you for your faithfulness to hold the ropes for us. 

Sowing for the Savior, 

The Eiben Family 

 

Prayer & Praise 
• Praise the Lord for the Souls 

saved during Revival Services 
at Calvary Baptist and CCA. 

• Praise the Lord for new 
Supporting Churches.  

• Pray that we’d be able to fix or 
replace broken radio equipment. 

Saying good-bye to the  
Peeler & Ezekias families, 

church planters to the 
Nukuoran people.	

Benjamin helping to load 
supplies bound for the 

Island of Nukuoro.


